October 12, 2020, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. The meeting was held by Zoom meetings,
due to the Coronavirus. Notice of the meeting site change was posted at the Township
Building and listed on the answering machine.
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Chris Bisbee.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as
items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present in the meeting.
Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the September 14" and October 6"
meetings. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.
Chris Bisbee reported that recent rains had locked the road surfaces. More than 3000 feet of
drain tile had been installed. Plow trucks were ready. They were working on DSA projects.
They would be berming Rohl Road. The potholes on Wilson Road would be filled on
Thursday or Friday, with remaining material put on Wildman Road. There were seven or
eight more days of hauling material to the Township building. The Finn Road DSA project
turned out great.
The replacement of the 1996 Mack truck was discussed. Specifications were discussed.
Watching Municipal auction sites was discussed. The benefits of buying new were
discussed. COSTARS and a new Federal program called Source were discussed. Other
equipment is holding up well, no major repairs anticipated.
The Greenfield Community Park restrooms will be closed, once the nitrite/nitrate testing is
done for the last quarter.
No questions on Zoning permits submitted for review.
No Subdivisions were presented.
Nothing to report from the Planning Commission.
Nothing new to report from the Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company. The FEMA
grant money had been deposited.
Revisions to the Zoning Ordinance were being reviewed by Renee Wagner.
No action was taken on violation notices.
The Adameck Agriculture Security Area application will be granted a deemed approval after
October 31*. Kurt Sundberg will handle the recording at the Court House.
Kevin Bartlett stated that he was approached about planting a memorial tree at the
Greenfield Community Park. The area to be planted will be marked out. Varieties that have
done well will be shared.
No schools or seminars.
No questions on correspondence.
No final public comment.
Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3133 through 3254
and PLGIT 10715 through 10741. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



